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For advertising rates and options, 
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hoptonparishclerk@hotmail.com

ALSO IN THIS EDITION:
•	 Party in the Park 15 July at the Recreation 

Ground. Poster and Vouchers inside.
•	 Skateboarding, BMX, Scooter FREE event 

19 August at the Recreation Ground. 
 

•	 Volunteers urgently needed to  
help the Youth Club.

•	 Hopton & Hawthorn United  
new adult team.
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We hope you enjoy reading your 
monthly copy of Village News.  
If you have a news article or 
something you would like published, 
please get in touch, using the 
contact details below.

dear reader,

July 2023
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Hopton-on-Sea Parish Council	 01502 730768
Hopton Village Hall 		  01502 730768
Great Yarmouth Borough Council	01493 856100
Norfolk County Council	 03448 008020
Hopton Primary School	 01502 730489
Hopton Medical Centre	 01502 732246
Hopton Dental Surgery	 01502 732124
Hopton Pharmacy		  01502 733876
Hopton Co-Op		  01502 731628
Hopton McColls/Post Office	 01502 733617
Bus Times Information	 0871 2002233
Cliff Park Ormiston Academy	 01493 661504
Gas Emergency Service	 0800 111999
Emergency Police/Fire/Ambulance	 999
Norfolk Constabulary 
(Gorleston Police Station) 	 101
 			   non emergency
James Paget Hospital		 01493 452452
NHS Direct		  111 for non 	
			   emergency
Samaritans		  01493 842800

Useful Contact Numbers

If you are new to Hopton, welcome! A copy of Village News will be delivered through 
your door every month. It should help you keep in touch with what’s going on in Hopton. 
If you have any queries or we can help in any way please contact Julie, Clerk to the Council 
on 01502 730768 or pop into the Office at the Village Hall, Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, 
Friday 9.30am to 1.30pm. The Parish Council’s website also has information at the click  
of a mouse.

www.hopton-on-seapc.info 
We look forward to seeing you at one of the many events being held throughout the year  
in the village. There is also a Hopton Residents Facebook page (managed by residents). 

Welcome to Hopton

To book an appointment call

07539 692152

ST. MARGARET’S CHURCH: 
Every Sunday at 11am Service

LITTLE FOOTPRINTS:. 
every Thursday at the church  

9.15 to 11.15am (term time only).

DROP IN AT THE CHURCH: 
every Monday 10 to 12. All welcome.

YOUTH CLUB: 
every Friday 7 - 9pm (during term time).

HOPTON BOWLS CLUB:
every Tuesday afternoon 1.45pm  

and Wednesdays 6pm.

JULY: 
Saturday 8 July: Craft Fayre at  
St. Margaret’s Church.

Saturday 15 July: Party in the Park. 
Recreation Ground 11am - 6pm. FREE entry. 

Saturday 22 July: Craft Fayre at  
St. Margaret’s Church.

AUGUST: 
Saturday 12 & Sunday 13 August: Garden/
Garage Sale around the village.

Saturday 12 August: Craft Fayre at  
St. Margaret’s Church.

Saturday 19 August: Skateboarding, BMX, 
Scooter event. Recreation Ground.  
FREE event.

OCTOBER: 
Saturday 28 October: Pumpkin and ghost 
stories around the Ruin/Millennium Garden.

DECEMBER: 
Saturday 9 December: Carols around the 
Ruin / Millennium Garden.

To find out what’s on at Hopton Village Hall, 
view their website: 
www.hopton-on-seavh.info

or phone 01502 730768  
and speak to Kye to book a party or event. 

Parish Council website:  
www.hopton-on-seapc.info 

Roger Chapman
Home and Garden Services

Painting & Decorating - Tiling - Brickwork
Block Pave Driveways - Fencing - Patios

07950 311881
rogerchapmanuk@yahoo.com

Free quotations. Over 30 years experience

DC PLUMBING
FOR ALL YOUR PLUMBING 

REQUIREMENTS
EST. 2006

NO JOB TOO SMALL
FREE ESTIMATES
CALL DARREN 
07929761282 
Or  01502 500178

A GOOD SCHOOL (Ofsted, 2022)SCHOOL PLACES AVAILABLE
‘‘Pupils  and parents value the wide  variety of

clubs and trips that the school offers”
“Pupils l earn to love reading”

“Pupils  are confident and happy”
“Pupils at Corton develop into thoughtful and

responsible young people”

“Parents are overwhelmingly positive about
what the school provides for their children”

“Pupils learn the value of being positive citizens”

CORTON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL & NURSERYCORTON C.E. PRIMARY SCHOOL & NURSERY

tBalanced and creative curriculum   tActive sociable learners who are happy and respectful of others

office@corton.suffolk.sch.uk - 01502 730596
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Community Noticeboard
Make some room in your diary to support a local event …

Are you involved in organising a local event? Let us know and we can spread the word. 
Contact hoptonparishclerk@hotmail.com or phone 01502 730768 and speak to Julie. 

Copy deadline is 12th of each month for inclusion in the following monthly edition.

Would you like to speak to a  
Police Officer in person?
Looks as though a Police Officer will be 
at Hopton Rec Ground on Thursday 6 
July between 6 - 8pm and Party in the 
Park at Hopton on 15 July (they have 
a stall), for residents to speak to an 
officer in person.



News from St. Margaret’s Church
Do you have a few hours to spare each month to help in the community with a pro active group? Hopton-on-Sea 
Parish Council has vacancies to fill. We meet on the second Monday each month in the Village Hall at 7.30pm. 

Would you like to know more about becoming a Parish Councillor? The vacancies can be filled by  
co-option which means a short application form and informal interview.

Please contact Julie in the first instance on: 01502 730768  
or e-mail: hoptonparishclerk@hotmail.com  
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Hopton on Sea Parish Council meetings take place on the dates 
listed below commencing at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  

The Agenda is published on the Parish Council’s website and on the 
three noticeboards in the parish. A public forum takes place during each 
monthly session where you can raise issues that are of concern to you.

Parish Council website: 
www.hopton-on-seapc.info

Meeting dates 2023: 
10 July, 14 August, 11 September, 9 October,  
13 November, 11 December.

Your Parish Cllrs are:-
Jan Windsor-Luck, Vice-Chairman	 07941145152

Keith Bradley	 07561266209

Yvonne Bradley	 07879284973

Sue Hacon	 01493 444271

Pamela Oakes	 07850584679

John Plaskett (North Ward)	 07836251345

Jenny Spencer	 07986612066

John Tonks	 07956 873232

Julie McNair, Clerk to Council	 01502 730768
(message service)
e-mail: hoptonparishclerk@hotmail.com

Your MP: 
Brandon Lewis	 01493 854550

There are Parish Cllr. vacancies that can be filled by co-option.  
If any residents are interested in being co-opted to the Parish  
Council please contact Julie in the first instance.

YOUR PARISH COUNCIL

Charlotte Wood 
Academy of Dance

Qualified Dance Instructor
IDTA, CRB checked
Tiny Tappers
Tap for all ages
Ballet for all ages
Street Dance for all ages
Adult Tap Dance

ZUMBA fitness - Thursday 7.15pm

Mini Ballet - Saturday mornings 10am
For ages 3+

Call: 07966 987915

Find 
me
 on

All at 
Hopton 
Village 
Hall

www.charlottewoodacademyofdance.com

OVER £200,000 LOST TO COURIER FRAUD IN NORFOLK
To stay safe and protect yourself, remember: Your bank or the police 
will never call and ask you to verify your personal details or PIN. If 
you get a call asking you to do this, hang up, wait a few minutes 
and call your bank on a number you know to be genuine, such as 
the one on the back of your card. Your bank or the police will never 
send a courier to your home to collect your cash, bank cards, PINs, 
or any other valuable goods. Any requests to do so are part of a 
scam. The police will not contact you out of the blue and ask you 
to participate in an investigation that requires you to withdraw 
money from your bank, or to purchase high value goods, such as 
jewellery or gold. Remember, staying cautious and sceptical can 
go a long way in protecting yourself from courier fraud. Take the 
time to verify information, seek advice from trusted sources, and 
never rush into making financial decisions under pressure. If you 
think you’ve been a victim of fraud, contact your bank immediately 
and report it to Action Fraud online at actionfraud.police.uk or by 
calling 0300 123 2040.

Are you celebrating an anniversary, 
birthday, birth of a new baby or to 
announce the death of a loved one?
Send your entry to hoptonparishclerk@hotmail.com 

or drop your wording to the Office at the Village 
Hall by the 12th of the month, for inclusion in the 

following monthly edition.

Hopton-on-Sea Parish Council (vacancies)

ALL THINGS CRAFTY AT  
ST. MARGARET’S CHURCH

Craft Fayres at the church on the 
following Saturdays:

8 July, 22 July, 12 August,  
26 August, 9 September,  

23 September, 21 October 
 (Halloween Special), 18 November  

(Christmas Special).
Free entry. Pop along to browse  
the stalls and have a cuppa in  

Penny’s Pantry.
To book a stall phone Penny on: 

01502 730917 or via e-mail:  
pnapthine45@gmail.com 

£5 per stall and holders must  
provide their own 6ft table. 

  

   

 

   

 

   

Call Matt on  
01493 661438 or  
07855 323887

•  Are you getting the best from your system?
•  Want Sky on all your TVs?
•  Need extra TV points? 
•  Want your TV wall mounted?

We will do everything we can  
to exceed your expectations

www.warnesaerials.co.uk

No call out 
charge. 

Free signal 
test or 

system check. 

Reliable,  
friendly 

service and 
honest advice.

freeview, 
freesat, dab, 

fm, sky.

Over £200,000 lost to courier fraud in Norfolk 
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The Honesty Book 
Exchange Point

There is an Honesty Book 
Exchange Point in the Village Hall 

for everyone to use.  Bring in a 
paperback you have read, browse 

the books on the trolley, and 
exchange your book for another 

one.  This is a community initiative 
at no cost.  The village hall is open 
daily.   Please remember to sanitise 

your hands before exchanging a 
book. No hardback books please, 

just paperbacks on exchange only. 
Please do not leave books without 

exchanging.

HOPTON 
MOBILE 
LIBRARY
The mobile library visits  
Hopton once per month.

The location and times are as follows:

2.15 - 4.30pm - Opposite White Hart 
                          NR31 9AH 
2.35 - 2.50pm - Old Church Road 
                          layby NR31 9BZ 
2.55 - 3.10pm - Rogers Close 
                          NR31 9RP

NEXT VISITS (WEDNESDAYS):
12 July 2023,  

9 August, 6 September  
4 October, 1 November  

29 November, 27 December  
24 January 2024, 21 February 

20 March, 17 April, 15 May 
12 June, 10 July 

Please note this information is subject 
to change or amendment both on a 

permanent and temporary basis. 

For all enquiries about this route 
please call NCC on 01603 222303

There is also a free book exchange  
at the Village Hall.

    Residential trip to Eaton Vale
(see also photos on the front cover)

Hopton CE Primary Academy. Year 5 and 6 recently went on their residential trip to Eaton Vale. They took part in activities that 
developed their teamwork, confidence, self-esteem, independence and leadership skills. A fantastic opportunity for the children 
to have fun and learn without walls.

Mrs Farrell

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
PROFESSIONAL SHARPENING 

SERVICES 
Garden Tools (hand and power 

tools).  Kitchen knives. 
Woodworking tools. Axes and 

hatches and much more. Pocket 
knife specialist. Sales, mods and 

repairs.  Bladebridge Ltd 
Fritton Plant Centre Beccles Road 

Fritton Norfolk NR319EX 
Tel: 07732337028 

Dan@bladebridge.co.uk 
Www.bladebridge.co.uk 
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Improve, Don’t Move!
Maximise the value of your home.

  SPACE-SAVING – MAXIMISE YOUR GARAGE HEADROOM
  SECURITY-ENABLED AUTO-LOCKING SYSTEM
  CHOICE OF 21 COLOURS TO MATCH YOUR HOME
  REMOVAL AND RECYCLING OF YOUR OLD DOOR
  DEDICATED AFTER-CARE TEAM

PREMIUM   5.1M   BLACK
£2,740

£895
COMPACT • UP TO 2.4M

PREMIUM  3.4M  ANTHRACITE
£1,990

GAROLLA     PREMIUM
Increased Security • Double Insulation

One-Touch Close

FREE 
FITTING
PAYMENT ON 
INSTALLATION

9.8 out of 10 4.8 out of 5

01502 630 096

www.garolla.co.uk

 

 

 

 

(see also photos on the front cover) 

Hopton CE Primary Academy.  Year 5 and 6 recently went on their residen?al trip to Eaton Vale. They 
took part in ac?vi?es that developed their teamwork, confidence, self-esteem, independence and 
leadership skills. A fantas?c opportunity for the children to have fun and learn without walls. 

Mrs Farrell 
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FREE 
RAPID COVID 

TEST KITS
The Parish Council has a box 
of rapid Covid test kits, free 
of charge. If you would like a 
pack (7 tests in a pack) please 

drop into the Village Hall Office 
and pick up a pack. First come 

first served basis. The packs 
expire January 2024, are free, 
and are not for re-sale. Thank 

you to GYBC for the supply. 

Please DO NOT come into 
the Village Hall if you 

suspect you have Covid. 

change to 

timetable

Party in the Park 15 July 2023   

We have Unicorn Alpacas coming along to Party In The Park where you can walk an Alpaca. We also 
have a VR Bar – cut out a voucher and bring along on the day for a free go, for more vouchers please 
email Carole via hopton.eventscommiEee@gmail.com or come to the Hopton On Sea Residents 
Event Gazebo on the day or speak to Carole or Ian prior to the event. 
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HOPTON-ON-SEA PARISH COUNCIL
Minute of the Parish Council Meeting held on Monday 12 June 2023 commencing at  

7.30pm at Hopton Village Hall, Station Road, Hopton-on-Sea NR31 9BE.

Present: Parish Cllrs: Jan Windsor-Luck 
(Chairman), Sue Hacon (Vice-Chairman), 
Keith Bradley, Yvonne Bradley, Pam Oakes, 
John Plaskett, John Tonks.

Also present: Julie McNair, Officer of the 
Council and four members of the public.

The Chairman pointed out housekeeping 
matters and advised the meeting is being 
recorded for training purposes.

1.	 To receive apologies for absence.
Apologies received from Borough Cllrs. Carl 
Annison and Katy Stenhouse and Parish 
Cllr. Jenny Spencer.

2.	 To receive declarations of interest in 
respect of items on the agenda. 
Cllr. Plaskett declared a personal interest in 
item 7 as the proposed new location of the 
SAM2 speed camera is in the vicinity of his 
home address.

3.	 Public Forum. 
No issues were raised.

4.	 To confirm the Minute of the Annual 
Parish Council Meeting held 15 May 2023.
It was proposed by Cllr. Tonks and seconded 
by Cllr. Oakes to confirm the Minute. This 
was unanimously agreed.

5.	 To receive County and Borough 
Councillors’ Reports.

There were none.

6.	 To consider the Clerk’s reports. 
a)	 Correspondence. As listed and 
circulated. 
Two residents have been nominated to the 
Royal Norfolk Show Community Champions 
Tribute. They are long standing volunteers 
in the village and will receive complimentary 
tickets to the Royal Norfolk Show direct from 
the organisers. 

Notice of permanent closure of the most 
southern extremity of the Hopton sea wall 
has been received from GYBC. The closure 
will link with the area that was closed at 
Corton many years ago. Closure is due to 
continued erosion, high tides and for the 
safety of the public. 

b)	 Planning applications. None.

Permissions Granted by GYBC. None.

Planning Permissions Refused by GYBC.
None.

c)	 Finance. To agree June 2023 
invoices for payment and bank 
reconciliation statement

as at 31 May 2023.

Seven payments and two direct debits 

from the business current account totalling 
£2,695.42. It was proposed by Cllr. Y. 
Bradley and seconded by Cllr. K. Bradley 
to approve the list of payments and 
bank reconciliation statement. This was 
unanimously agreed.

7.	 To consider a new location for the 
SAM2 camera on Links Road and cost 
to purchase a new bracket at £59.50 
including delivery, plus VAT. 
No response has yet been received from 
NCC Highways regarding the proposed 
location on the lamppost outside “Chandon” 
on Links Road. A brief explanation was 
provided as to why the camera should 
be placed at this location. The speed 
and volume of vehicles using Links Road 
has increased considerably, the summer 
holiday traffic, and the proposed new 
housing development with supermarket 
(planning application is under consideration 
with GYBC). Following discussion, it 
was proposed by Cllr. Windsor-Luck and 
seconded by Cllr. Hacon to set aside £59.50 
plus VAT from the Asset Budget to purchase 
the bracket as soon as NCC agree the 
location. This was unanimously agreed.

8.	 To consider a request to attend 
new Cllr. training session organised by 
Norfolk Parish Training & Support, to be 
held on 20 July 2023, 10am to 3pm at The 
Costessey Centre, at a cost of £52.00, 
plus appropriate mileage. 
Parish Cllr. Plaskett would like to attend this 
training. It was proposed by Cllr. Tonks and 
seconded by Cllr. K. Bradley to agree the 
cost at £52.00 plus mileage from the Training 
Budget. This was unanimously agreed.

9.	 To consider Cllr. appointments to 
Committees for the next twelve months. 
A draft has been circulated. It was proposed 
by Cllr. K. Bradley and seconded by Cllr. 
Tonks that the Planning, Policies & Finance 
and Staffing Committees be agreed as 
drafted. This was unanimously agreed.

In relation to the two nominated trustee 
representatives for the Village Hall 
Management Trust (VHMT), it was proposed 
by Cllr. Windsor-Luck and seconded 
by Cllr. Oakes that the Chairman of the 
Parish Council would be a nominated 
representative for the VHMT on a permanent 
basis, and the other Councillor to be 
nominated on a rolling basis, for a period 
of one year. This would give other Parish 
Cllrs. the opportunity to get involved with the 
VHMT. The Trustees meet bi-monthly. This 
was agreed by majority vote.

10.	 To review and update Objectives of 
the Council. 
The updated list was circulated. Some 
additional objectives have been suggested. 
It was proposed by Cllr. Windsor-Luck and 
seconded by Cllr. Y. Bradley that all Cllrs. 
review the Objectives ready for the next 
meeting. This was unanimously agreed.

11.	 To consider matters relating to the 
Millennium Garden/Ruin. 
a)  Anti-social behaviour – persistent 
removal of stones from the walls of the 
Ruin. 
The anti-social behaviour continues and is 
putting the Ruin at risk. 

b)  To consider the installation of suitable 
CCTV and signage.

Much discussion took place regarding a 
suitable CCTV camera and appropriate 
signage. 

It was proposed by Cllr. Tonks and seconded 
by Cllr. K. Bradley to have large CCTV 
signs erected around the Ruin. This was 
unanimously agreed.

Following further discussion, it was proposed 
by Cllr. Windsor-Luck and seconded by 
Cllr. Hacon to set aside up to £120 from the 
Asset Budget to purchase a suitable wildlife/
trail battery/solar operated camera. This was 
unanimously agreed. 

c)  Response from GY Preservation Trust.

The Trust has moved away from GYBC and 
is now an independent organisation. Darren 
Barker, Executive Manager of the Trust has 
been in touch and we are awaiting a quote 
and date for a survey to be carried out.

12.	 To consider matters relating to the 
Recreation Ground/Pavilion. 
a)  Temporary closure of the lower barrier 
to the car park. Signage for no overnight 
parking. 
The car park is closed when the Parish 
Council is informed that travellers are in the 
area. Following discussion, it was proposed 
by Cllr. Tonks and seconded by Cllr. K. 
Bradley to have a notice displayed “No 
overnight parking. The gate to this car park 
may be closed between 8pm and 8am”. This 
was agreed by majority vote. 

b)  Vandalism to water tap box, external 
wall of Pavilion Building.

The box had been half ripped off the wall by 
vandals. It has now been re-fixed to the wall.

c)  Slides from the Electric Vehicle 
Charging Point on-line presentation for 
Parish Councils, presented by Norfolk 
Association of Local Councils/Norfolk 
County Council.

The slides have been circulated. Some 
discussion took place regarding a suitable 
location for charging points (on land owned/
managed by the Parish Council), and the 
future maintenance cost to the Parish 
Council. It was proposed by Cllr. Windsor-
Luck and seconded by Cllr. Plaskett not to 
proceed at this time. This was agreed by 
majority vote.

d)  Substantial increase in the cost of 
utility bills for the Pavilion Building 
usage.

Much discussion took place. Electricity 
charges for the Pavilion Building have 
increased from £40pm to £150pm and are 
now going up again to £165pm from July to 
cover the extra usage and increased unit 
cost. 

Wave, water and sewerage charges, have 
increased from £29pm to £75pm and now 
£113pm due to a huge increase in usage of 
the Pavilion Building toilet facilities. 

The Parish Council pays for overnight 
external lighting and also absorbs the cost of 
Party in the Park each year. 

Hopton Harriers are charged £50pm for 
unlimited use of the facilities. They have 
around 12 junior teams playing/practising 
each week on Saturday and Sunday 
mornings and usually one evening during 
the week. Pitch comparison fees have been 
obtained from other Councils. 

It was proposed by Cllr. Oakes and 
seconded by Cllr. Hacon to ask for a meeting 
with the Hopton Harriers Management Team 
to discuss the increased costs. This was 
unanimously agreed.

13.	 To receive updates from previous 
Minutes. 
a)  Project Bid status re Expenditure of 
Developer Contributions towards Open 
Space, upgrade of play area St. Clair 
Court. 
Nothing further heard from GYBC yet.

b)  Co-Option to fill three Parish Cllr. 
vacancies.

One applicant has come forward and matters 
are progressing.

14.	 To receive Parish Cllr. reports. 
a)  Village Hall Management Trust 
meeting 7 June 2023.

It was proposed by Cllr. Hacon and 
seconded by Cllr. K. Bradley to accept 
the report as read. This was unanimously 
agreed.

15.	 To confirm the date and time of the 
next meeting of Hopton-on-Sea Parish 
Council. 
Monday 10 July 2023, 7.30pm in the 
Village Hall. 
Confirmed.

The meeting closed at 8.17pm.  

These Minutes are in draft format and 
unconfirmed until approved at the next 
Parish Council meeting.  
The Clerk to the Parish Council can be 
contacted in the following ways:- 
 
E-Mail: 
hoptonparishclerk@hotmail.com
Tel: 
01502 730768 (message service)
Website: 
www.hopton-on-seapc.info
Address: 
Office at the Village Hall Station Road 
Hopton-on-Sea NR31 9BE.
Office open Mon, Tues, Thurs, Friday 
9.30am to 1.30pm (flexible). 

   
SkatePark Community Event 

Recreation Ground Lowestoft Road 
Hopton-on-Sea NR31 9AT 

Saturday 19 August 2023      10am to 4pm 
SKATEBOARDS        BMX             SCOOTERS 

Professional Demos by King Ramps 
Competitions judged by pro’s 

Lots of great prizes      Open to all ages 
FREE ENTRY 

Bring your own Skateboard  BMX or Scooter 
or borrow one from King Ramps on the day 

COME AND HAVE A GREAT FUN DAY OUT 
Organised by Hopton-on-Sea Parish Council 

in association with King Ramps 

What do you think of 
transport links in Hopton?

ENTUA (East Norfolk Transport 
Users Association) and sister 
associated ESTA (East Suffolk 
Travel Association) are voluntary 
non-political independent 
bodies that monitor bus and rail 
provisions in the East Norfolk/
East Suffolk areas. To learn more 
about us please visit our website at  
www.entua.org

As your local committee member, 
you are invited to our AGM (1.30pm) 
followed by a Public Meeting (2.15pm) 
on 16 August 2023 at Christchurch, 
Deneside, Great Yarmouth. 
Representatives from bus and train 

operators plus Norfolk Council 
Council have been invited to attend.

ENTUA welcomes new members. 
All we ask is a minimum donation 
of £5.00 to help cover printing, 
postage and an informative quarterly 
newsletter.

Dennis Ball 
Hopton Resident 
E-Mail: dennyball39@gmail.com 
July 2023
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Membership is open to youngsters from 
Hopton, Corton and Blundeston who are 

going to Year 5 this September up to 17 years 
of age. Entrance fee is £2 per member. We are 
a non-profit club open on Friday evenings at 
the Village Hall during school term time, from 
7pm until 9pm. There is also a tuck shop where 
members can buy an assortment of soft drinks, 
crisps, chocolate bars and sweets (free tap water 
is also available).

For enrolment to start 8th September 2023 please 
email hoptonyouthclub@outlook.com to be sent a 
membership form. All forms are to be completed 
and returned by Sunday 27th August. Completed 
forms can be returned to the email inbox or 
posted in the Village Hall post box. If this date is 
missed the next membership enrolment will be for 
November 2023. 

If you would like to volunteer and support the 
youth club even if it is just once a month, or 
emergency cover or to help set-up the equipment 
from 6:30pm before the members arrive, we would 
love to hear from you.

If you have any questions or would like 
to volunteer and help out on an evening, 
please call Liz on 07729 093748 or email: 
hoptonyouthclub@outlook.com, we look 
forward to hearing from you.

Facebook users, don’t miss out on what is 
going on; please join the Hopton Youth Club

Facebook group:  
www.facebook.com/groups/265693031523615 
and keep up to date with current events.

Contacting Norfolk 
Constabulary

IF AN INCIDENT IS ONGOING 
OR LIFE IS IN DANGER CALL 999 

IMMEDIATELY.

For non-emergency please call: 
101 or REPORT IT on: 

www.norfolk.police.uk

CRIMESTOPPERS You can call to 
report a crime anonymously on:  

0800 555 111

CCTV necessary at the Ruin.

There has been vandalism at the 
Ruin again on Coast Road. The Ruin 
is a Grade 11 Listed building and 
a huge project took place 7 years 
ago to stabilise the walls. Following 
the extensive work, the Ruin was 

opened once again for the public 
to enjoy. However, anti-social 
behaviour is taking place with lime 
mortar and stones being removed. 
Some of these stones are 1,000 
years old.

The Parish Council is installing 
CCTV, which includes night 
vision, and appropriate notices, in 
an attempt to stop the vandalism.

If you are taking a walk in the area, 
please pop into the Ruin and keep 
an eye on it so that everyone can 
enjoy the peace and tranquillity of 
this special place. If you do see any 
anti-social behaviour taking place, 
please report it immediately to 
Norfolk Constabulary on 101 or via 
their website www.norfolk.police.
uk  If the vandalism continues, the 
Ruin may have to be closed off once 
more.
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Contacting Norfolk Constabulary 
IF AN INCIDENT IS ONGOING OR LIFE IS IN DANGER CALL 999 IMMEDIATELY. 
For non-emergency please call 101 or REPORT IT on www.norfolk.police.uk 
CRIMESTOPPERS You can call to report a crime anonymously on 0800 555 111 
 

  

 

CCTV necessary at the Ruin.   

There has been vandalism at the Ruin again on Coast Road. The Ruin is a Grade 
11 Listed building and a huge project took place 7 years ago to stabilise the 
walls. Following the extensive work, the Ruin was opened once again for the 
public to enjoy.  However, anE-social behaviour is taking place with lime mortar 
and stones being removed.  Some of these stones are 1,000 years old.   The 
Parish Council is installing CCTV, which includes night vision, and appropriate 
no;ces, in an a<empt to stop the vandalism.   

If you are taking a walk in the area, please pop into the Ruin and keep an eye 
on it so that everyone can enjoy the peace and tranquillity of this special place.  
If you do see any anE-social behaviour taking place, please report it 
immediately to Norfolk Constabulary on 101 or via their website 
www.norfolk.police.uk   If the vandalism conEnues, the Ruin may have to be 
closed off once more. 

 

* * * * * * *  Youth Club reopens Friday 8th September  * * * * * * *
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